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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

 

 LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT 

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for  
learning. Our approach is rooted in  

championing teaching excellence and providing  
a diverse range of learning opportunities in an 

engaging environment.   
Drawing on meaningful connections to our 
hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau,  

we empower our students to become 
compassionate and well-rounded individuals. 

 

 

SAFETY — Pleasure ensure our children cross on our  
pedestrian crossing and NOT cross elsewhere on the road. 

Last day of Term 4, 2024... 

Tomorrow Friday, 13th December  

at 12.00pm in the school hall.  
 

We wish all our fabulous students,  
and Lynmore whanau, a very happy, joyous, 

blessed Christmas and holiday break. 
 

It is very sad to farewell our 
amazing Year 6 students.  

We will sincerely miss each 
and everyone of you.   

It has been a pleasure to 
have you in our school over 

the years, and watch you 
grow...we wish you all the 

very best for the next chapter in your lives. 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

Kia ora, Lynmore School whānau, 
 
As we prepare to break for the Christmas holidays, I want to take this opportunity to reflect 
on the year we’ve had and to express my heartfelt gratitude to our wonderful community. 
 
Honoring Ingrid Fisher 
This year, we celebrate the remarkable contribution of Ingrid Fisher, who is retiring after 
many years of dedicated service to Lynmore School. Ingrid began teaching here in 1987 
and has been an integral part of our school, shaping the lives of countless students. Her 
dedication, passion, and warmth have left a lasting legacy. In between raising her own 
family, Ingrid has always returned to Lynmore School with her love for teaching and our 
tamariki. Thank you, Ingrid, for everything you’ve done for our school – you will be dearly 
missed, and we wish you all the best for the next chapter of your journey. 
 
Congratulations to Our PC4L Award Recipients 
Congratulations to all of our tamariki who received awards at our PC4L ceremonies. You 
have been acknowledged for exemplifying one of our school values in your class. Ka mau 
te wehi – we are so proud of you! 
 
Classroom Placements for 2025 
Yesterday, our tamariki had the opportunity to visit their new classroom spaces for next 
year and meet their new teachers. This is a wonderful chance to embrace change, widen 
friendships, and take on new challenges. 
 
We ask whānau to support us with these classroom placements. Each decision has been 
made in the best interests of all children across the Junior, Middle, and Senior School co-
horts. We take a big-picture approach, considering student relationships, strengths, and 
needs to ensure the best possible outcomes for everyone. 
 
Thank You to Our Community 
To our incredible parents and caregivers, thank you for your unwavering support through-
out the year. It has been a privilege to teach your tamariki and to witness their growth, 
achievements, and resilience. We are truly grateful for the trust you place in us and the 
partnership we share in nurturing their education and well-being. 
 
Christmas Wishes 
As the year comes to a close, I wish each of you a safe and happy Christmas break. May 
this holiday season be filled with joy, love, and cherished moments with your loved ones. 
We look forward to welcoming you all back in the new year, ready for another exciting 
chapter at Lynmore School. 
 
   
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
 
Hinei Taute   
Principal 
 



 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER ... 
 

        

 On Thursday, 12th December… 
 

we  are celebrating our  

Year 6 students graduating 
 

5.00pm in the school hall. 

Last day of Term  4, 2024… 
 

Friday, 13th December 
School finishes at 12.00pm 

 

Final Community for 2024 is in 
the school hall at 10.00am. 

A huge thank you to 
Kim and Chris from  
Progressive Print.  

We are incredibly grateful for your support with  
Year 6 Graduation.  

The invitations, photo booth frames and table names are  
sensational. We feel incredibly lucky.  

 

 

 

A huge shout-out to Ela Olphert and the team at 
Event Impressions for supporting our  

Year 6 Graduation. We appreciate your support. 

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 



 
 

2024 ACADEMIC PRIZE WINNERS... 
 

  Congratulations to the following students...   
 
Lynmore Whanau Trophy - Outstanding Female Contribution to Tikanga 
Maori – Gracie Bradley 

Lynmore Whanau Trophy - Outstanding Male Contribution to Tikanga  
Maori – Jasper McAllister  
 

Kaitātaki Award - Wahine - Willow Grayling 

Kaitātaki Award - Tane - Kellan Chadwick-Katoa 

McCulloch Trophy for Music – Archie Hill 

Kat Wills Cup - Outstanding Contribution to an area of the Arts –  

Gracie Bradley 

Outstanding Contribution to Information Communication Technology –
Owen Kieck & Jack Cridge 

Lynmore School Enviro Award – Frida Hamilton 

Dempster Trophy for Excellence in Mathematics – Taiju Hase 

Writers Trophy - Exceptional Performance in Written Language –  
Leya van Zyl  
 

Wong - Toi Trophy for Excellence in Science – Jack Cridge  

Funnell Cup - Award for Excellence in Public Speaking – Audrey Tague 

Female Sportsperson of the Year - Gracie Bradley 

Male Sportsperson of the Year - Mikaere MacDonald 

Short Trophy for Diligence – Isaac Baker and Hazel Iversen 

Stulen Citizenship Trophy – Ciara Mitchell and Owen Kieck 

Lyall Trophy for Outstanding Leadership – Frida Hamilton 

McNamara Memorial Trophy - Best All Round Student - Emma Kenny 

 



 
 

2024 SPORTS AWARDS  

 
        
 
 



 
 

SPORTS AWARDS 2024 

 
        
 
 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 
 

    
    
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS 
to: 

Griff  
Hinemoa 5  

who was awarded the  

Top Junior Drummer of the Year  

for Lakes Performing Arts 

 at the end of year  

showcase.  

Well done Griff!  

CONGRATULATIONS 

to: 
Max Hinemoa 4 and Ragnar Ihenga 5  

Awesome performance from these two 
young Triathletes during the Weet-Bix Kids 
TRYathlon held on 1 December 2024 at 
Arataki Park Mt. Maunganui Tauranga. 
 

WELL DONE  
Max and Ragnar! 

Te Ahu o te reo Māori - Graduation 
Congratulations to Whaea Hinei and Whaea Lisa (Level 4), Whaea Shelby (Level 3),  Annamarie 
Jensen our BOT presiding member (Level 2) and Mrs Belt (Level 1) who recently celebrated a  

successful Te Ahu o te reo Māori journey with a graduation last week.  The programme, which has 
included other Lynmore staff over the past few years, was run by Ngāti Whakaue and  

unfortunately not continuing next year.   WELL DONE!  



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 
        

Results CBOP 2024 
 

Last Wednesday, 40 Lynmore students proudly represented our school at the CBOP Inter-
school Athletics competition. Despite the heat, our athletes gave it their all, showing deter-
mination and making us proud. A special congratulations to the following students for 
achieving a top 3 placing.  
 

 



 
 

2025 STATIONERY... 

 
 

 



 
 

2025 SCHOOL STATIONERY... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

2025 SCHOOL STATIONERY... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

YMCA HOLIDAY PROGRAMME... 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
· Friday, 13th December  -   
   Final Community at 10.00am in the school hall 
 

· Friday, 13th December  -  Last day of Term 4 
            School Finishes at 12.00pm 
 

SCHOOL REOPENS ON  
TUESDAY, 28TH JANUARY 2025 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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1153 Arawa 
Street, 

ROTORUA 
 

07 3437003 


